
 

 

            April 2025 

Dear Parents/Guardian 
 
I have recently been informed that your daughter/son has been awarded a place at Wood Green Academy.  
I would like to take this opportunity of welcoming you and to thank you for choosing our school for the 
secondary education of your child.  I hope your daughter/son enjoys her/his time at Wood Green Academy 
and excels in all areas of his/ her education. 
 
Although the vast majority of pupils look forward to moving up to their new secondary school, it is quite 
common for most children to feel somewhat apprehensive about the change. We believe that we can do 
much to overcome the anxieties felt by such pupils and their parents about transfer to secondary education. 
As part of this work, we hold an induction course for all pupils changing school.  Your child is invited to join 
us on Wednesday 2nd July and Thursday 3rd July at 8.30am.  He / She will meet his/her new classmates, 
work with their Form Tutor and meet their Year Leader, Mr Chisholm and Student Support Manager 
attached to the year group, Mr Hyland. They will have a range of lessons, experience our lunchtime 
arrangements and become familiar with the geography of the school. In addition, your child will undergo a 
reading test to aid us in our setting procedure.  Students must not be concerned about this and no 
preparation is needed for this in advance of their visit. I do hope that your child will be able to attend on 
these days. Both induction days will finish at 3:00pm. A programme giving more details of these days 
will be given to you closer to the date. 
 
To prepare your son/daughter for their visit and to provide you with information regarding the Induction 
days we would like to invite you and your son/ daughter to a meeting on Monday 30th June 2025. This is a 
very important meeting which will begin at 6:00pm and conclude at approximately 7:30pm in Redgrave Hall 
and Hughes Block. We ask that you make every effort to attend this meeting to support your child as they 
embark on this exciting part of their education. At this meeting you will be given a pack of forms which will 
need completing and returning to school on Wednesday 2nd July, the first day of your daughter/son’s 
induction.  
 
If you have any questions about our induction programme, our home school partnership, or any other 
matters relating to the school in general please do not hesitate to contact me. I look forward to meeting you 
and your child in the near future. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Miss S Khan  
(Assistant Headteacher) 
  


